NFB-O SPRINGFIELD MINUTES JANUARY 12, 2025

Attendance: Aleeha, Mickie, Arlie, Gina, Sharon, Josh, Dave, Pat, Debbie, President Richard Payne

President Ray called the meeting to order at 10:04 A.m. Motion: Aleeha/Mickie to accept secretary’s report as posted. Gina reported a December beginning balance of $2,714.80. The ending balance was $2,694.80. Motion to accept treasurer’s report: Mickie/Aleeha.

Unfinished Business

Gina has the promise of a donation for the chapter from Bone A Fido bakery. Pat and Dave have the promise of a donation from the Dayton Dragons baseball team. The Banaszaks will write another check to send to NFB-O treasurer Kathy Legg for our chapter. We should see that check next month. Debbie will contact Suzanne Turner, NFB-O Vice-President and affiliate membership coordinator, because members Gina Ray, Pat and Dave Banaszak and Sharon and Josh Dodds have never received their membership packets and Braille coins from National. 

New Business

Gina will follow up to contact someone from National to see how we can get new business cards, (print/Braille). We also want to update a chapter flyer to advertise the chapter. In doing so we will include a QR code on the flyer. President Payne told us that we could also include a QR code on the NFB-O affiliate flyer to advertise the NFB. Debbie described the new NFB podcast Access On, presented by Jonathan Mosen. The podcast describes technology that is accessible to the blind—products, websites, apps and NFB members’ feedback about accessibility. New episodes are available on Mondays. 

NFB-O members who will attend the Washington Seminar will take our bills for Websites and Apps Accessibility, Medical Nonvisual Devices Accessibility and Blind Americans Return to Work. Chapters have been asked to contribute money to help with the expense of Washington Seminar. Therefore, motion: Debbie/Pat, to send $200.00 from NFB-O Springfield. The motion passed. Capitol Chapter treasurer Eric Duffy has asked Ohio legislator Crystal Lett to sponsor our HB382 Prescription labeling bill since former sponsor Richard Brown is gone from the Ohio Legislature and now a judge in Ohio. 

Aleeha reported that her doctors will not honor mail order pharmacies. She has been dealing with Walgreens who refuse to set up accessible prescription labels. Debbie also plans to leave Accessible Pharmacy in Pennsylvania. The service is no longer returning phone calls for prescription refills with the Pennsylvania based Reliant Care Solutions pharmacy. Other NFB-O members have also had problems with Accessible Pharmacy. Therefore, Eric Duffy plans to send an unfavorable email about their services to all the NFB lists. Some members may recall that the NFB granted a monetary Bolotten award to Accessible Pharmacy in the past. 

The January 2025 Presidential Release was played. Our next meeting will be at United Senior Services, Springfield, February 8, from 10:00 A.M. to noon. Motion to adjourn: Debbie/Aleeha.  

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Baker, Secretary

